Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone
encompassing portions of Gasconade, Maries and Osage counties of Missouri


 Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone Board Meeting Minutes

Jan. 27, 2022
The Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone met 1:30 p.m. Thursday, Jan. 27, 2022, at the First State Community Bank meeting room in Owensville.
Meeting was called to order by President John Deeken at 1:30 p.m.
Members present: Ray Schwartze, John Deeken, Vic Stratman, Randy Blaske, Kelly Barnhart
Members absent: Jerry Lairmore, Darryl Griffin, Larry Kliethermes
Staff: Bonnie Prigge of MRPC. 
Minutes: Minutes of the Nov. 30, 2021, board meeting were reviewed. Ray Schwartze made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Vic Stratman seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Elections of Officers: The current president, vice president and treasurer were eligible for another term. The secretary, Ray Schwartze was not as he has served three terms as secretary. The following slate was proposed: President John Deeken, Vice President Larry Kliethermes, Treasurer Vic Stratman and Secretary Kelly Barnhart. No other nominations were received from the floor.  Ray Schwartze made a motion to approve the slate of officers as presented. Randy Blaske seconded the motion.
Financials: Vic Stratman made a motion to approve the financials as of Dec. 31, 2021, as presented. Ray Schwartze seconded. Motion approved. 
Annual Fund-raising Campaign: The group discussed the fund-raising sheets. Bonnie will have staff send letters of request as in the past. The group updated contacts as needed.
Annual EEZ/GVEZ meeting: The group discussed the annual meeting in November and thought the time, discussion and location worked well. Bonnie will be working on how to update Chamois incentives. 
Certified Work Ready County report: Bonnie reviewed the maintenance statistics for each county.
GVEZ was awarded grants for the three counties to assist schools with Work Keys testing. Bonnie shared testing dates and projected number of students to be tested.  
Missouri Location 1: Bonnie reminded board members to let her know of any buildings or sites that need added to Missouri Location 1. Kelly Barnhart asked that forms be sent to her for buildings in Maries County.
ARPA and Infrastructure Bill: Bonnie shared information and handouts on the American Recovery Plan Act and on the Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill. 
Community/Economic Development Update/ Board Member Reports: 
Each person provided an update on projects or issues within their respective communities.
Randy Blaske: Shared an update on the LSC expansion and the closure of part of Springfield Road to accommodate. The city is awaiting word on an EDA grant to build a new road. 
Vic Stratman: Gave an update on Maries County.

Kelly Barnhart: Shared information on the Chamber of Commerce’s efforts to secure Community Empowerment Grant from the Missouri Main Street Program. The chamber is developing an available buildings listing for Vienna. A townhall and stakeholders meeting is planned Feb. 1. 
Next Meetings—The next meeting ss planned for April 21 in Vienna. 
Meeting adjourned about 2:35 p.m. Motion to adjourn by Ray Schwartze, seconded by Vic Stratman. Motion passed 
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